The Planning Board convened at 7:30 P. M., on above date with all members present with the exception of Charles Gilmore.

Mr. Harmon from Windsor returned with request for a subdivision located on Rt. #9 Stacy Hill Road., Antrim, A Public Hearing will be scheduled for our next regular meeting July 23, 1975.

A Public Hearing will be necessary for Flood Control, which will be scheduled at a later date. Mr. Abbott in the meantime will contact Counsel about an admendment to our subdivision regulations for Flood Control.

The Secretary will p hone Martin Nichols, Town Clerk, about registering the subdivision regulation with admendments which were revised February 5, 1975.

Eric Tenney brough to the attention of the Board an apparant violation of our trailer regulations. The Board advised the selectmen to contact this person (name unknown to the Board or the Selectmen) and advise him of the \$20. fine per day for violation.

Peter Merrifield suggested a check list of restrictions which could be used when interviewing an applicant for a subdivision. This would be beneficial in making sure all regulations have been covered. Pete will see if he has a copy at home which we could use as a sample.

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 P. M.

Medica Dudley